
    Perch Base Minutes May 9, 2015 
 
The monthly meeting of Perch Base was held during the annual picnic at the White Tank Mountain 
Regional Park, May 9, 2015.  There were over 70 people attending the meeting, which included 
members of Gudgeon, Tautog, & Tucson bases.  The food was catered by Dillons this year. 
 
A moment of silence followed by the Tolling of the Boats lost in May. 
 
Tautog Base Commander, Denny Honodel inducted Tom Sweeney into the USSVI Holland Club. 
 
District Commander Jim Denzien announced that he was running again for District Commander and 
would appreciate our votes. 
 
Howard Doyle mentioned that the Western Regional Roundup in Laughlin was well attended, and that 
everyone had a great time.   
 
The 50/50 was won by Glenn Posniak, which came to $135.00. 
 
The Book Raffle was won by John Messersmith. 
 
As there was no other business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 1:45 PM. 
 
Side Note: 
 
At the Flagstaff parade, May 16, 2015, with a quorum of board members present, Don Unser had more 
information on the MMA event, which will be held at the Convention center June 13 & 14.  A motion 
was made to have Don get more information on this event and report to the board at the next meeting.  
This was seconded and approved by voice vote.  One of the issues is the security of the float at this 
event and where it would be displayed.  
 
Marcia L Unser 
Perch Base Secretary 


